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OFFICIAL 

Michael Cassel 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
Attention: Bianca Thornton 
Email: bianca.thorton@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
Dear Michael, 
 
MODIFICATION REPORT FOR PATONS LANE RESOURCE RECOVERY CENTRE - 123-1749 PATONS LANE - 
ORCHARD HILLS - MP09_0074-MOD-2 (FA13600668) 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s request dated 19 January 2023 to provide advice to the abovementioned 
modification.   
 
TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documents and has no further comments or concerns.  
 
For more information, please contact Brett Morrison, Senior Land Use Planner, by email at  
development.sydney@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

 
David Rohloff 
Senior Manager Land Use Assessment Central and Western 
Planning and Programs, 
Greater Sydney Division 
 


